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23rd June 2017
From the Board of Management

KIS Catering Service

One of the many pieces of feedback we received from parents and students at the start of this academic year was that it was felt that an
international school such as KIS should have it’s own school canteen. The BoM have been working hard to make that request a reality over
the course of the year. Last month we put together an invitation to tender for the provision of a catering facility, to provide meals for our
students and teachers, which are freshly prepared and cooked onsite.

Our invitation stated that a company must provide nutritionally balanced, wholesome, healthy foods, which are not only halal, but also
provide a wide-ranging choice and variety to take into consideration our diverse community, including the students within our school who
may have allergies and food intolerances.

We received seven applications of high calibre and these were subsequently shortlisted to three catering companies. | am delighted to share
with you that a successful tender was made and this offer has been accepted by the service provider. What’s more, this company is also part
of our KIS community as they are parents at our school, with vast experience in catering for schools and similar outlets.

We plan to have our new school canteen fully operational by the start of the new academic year in August. All details of menus, prices and
ordering will be made available to parents during the summer holidays in time for the start of the new term. This information will also be
made available on our website.

We will be running a competition to come up with both a name and logo for our new school canteen and details of this will be shared with
the students shortly.

Finally, we would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank Mr Brandon Chow of Dorothy B Food Delivery Service and Ms Serene Chua
from Kitchen Express, for their invaluable help and support during Term 3 in providing meals for our students on a short-term basis. We are
grateful for their support and professionalism.

Cindy Reynolds
BoM Community Liaison

From the Principal

Hari Raya Aidilfitri

As we come to the end of Ramadan | would like to extend warmest Hari Raya Aidilfitri greetings to all
the KIS community. Next Monday and Tuesday the school will be closed for the Hari Raya
celebrations. This is a special time of year in Malaysia where it is tradition to hold an “open house”
and to invite family and friends to celebrate and share together. On behalf of the school, | wish
everyone a very pleasant and festive holiday.

Parent Teachers Association
On behalf of the KIS community | would like to thank the outgoing 2016-17 PTA Steering Committee for all their efforts over the last year. This
year’s committee consisted of Kadali Naga Mani (Chair) Florence Deschamps (Vice Chair), Mary Chong (Secretary), Tan Yee Ting (Treasurer),
Pauline Ma and Renus Lim. During the year, they have been very ably supported by Cindy Reynolds (Board of Management Representative),
Nicky Russell (Teacher Representative) and Simone and Sam (Student Representatives).

While only a small committee they have undertaken a very busy calendar of successful events and activities in support of our school. These

have included:

e The provision of refreshments and videography for the Key St a
e The celebraton of Christmas, Chinese New Year and Kaamat an

e The organisaton of a Pot Luck Dinner for Book Week

e The provision of refreshments for the Swimming Gala and the P
e« Hostng the Teacher Appreciaton Lunch

e Sell icmgalmse every Friday



In addition, they have supported the New Friends of KIS Team, the Story Sacks Group and the Book Club Coordinator. Furthermore, during
the year the PTA have generously funded many of the above events while at the same time raising almost RM10,000.

Apart from those people already mentioned, | would like to thank Naree Blackie and Caroline Montgomery for coordinating the New Friends
of KIS Team, Mary Earlam, Liz Wu and Maria McCarthy for coordinating the Story Sacks Group, and Evelynn Diabo for coordinating the Baker
Books and Scholastic book orders.

Details about the newly elected PTA Steering Committee for 2017-18 can be found in the PTA section below.

ECAs & Clubs

Parents are advised that unless otherwise communicated, all Extra Curricular Activities and Clubs will finish for the term on Friday 7th July.

Requests for Student Testimonials

Families who are leaving KIS at the end of the academic year are kindly asked to contact Mrs Thecla Thomas in the school office

at: thecla@kis.edu.my if their son/daughter requires a testimonial. Please understand that it takes at least a full week to prepare such doc-
uments, so please request them early. As soon as the end of year examinations have been marked and grades have been finalised, we will
start preparing documents for those students who require them. These will be available for collection during the last week of term.

In order to finalise your exit documentation and any deposit refunds, please also ensure you have completed the Leavers Form
(downloadable here) and submitted it to Ms Tina Koroh (admissions@kis.edu.my) as soon as possible.

Term 1 Invoices
Invoices for Term 1 will be sent home with students next week. If you wish to benefit from the 5% discount available (if payment of the full
year's fees is made before the 23rd August), please email finance@kis.edu.my or see a member of the Accounts team.

New Staff Introductions

Catriona Watt: Head of Physical Education and Sport

“Hi to all the KIS community, my name is Catriona Watt and | will be joining the school as the new Head of PE and
Sport come August. | am Australian but have enjoyed living, working and traveling overseas for a number of years. |
have been teaching Personal Development, Health and Physical Education for 13 years to children aged 3-18 years
in Australia, China and Mexico and am excited to be joining the KIS team.

| have always been an active participant in a wide variety of sports and was fortunate enough to have been select-
ed in national Futsal and Cross Country teams in my youth. I still enjoy competing in whatever sports are available,
whether it be soccer, touch football, volleyball or basketball, as well as training and competing in triathlons - hav-
ing completed a couple of 70.3 Half Ironmans.

When traveling | love exploring nature both on land, when hiking, and under water, when scuba diving. Recently, |
completed the Camino Frances, walking 1000km across Spain, which was a truly wonderful experience. | can’t wait to arrive in Sabah and
start exploring all Borneo has to offer and getting involved in all areas of life at KIS”.

Catriona Watt

Laura Marriott: Primary

“Hi, my name is Laura Marriott and | am currently living and working in London. I’'m a Reception class teacher and
have been at my current school for 4 years. | really enjoy working within the Foundation Stage and am looking for-
ward to joining the phase in KK.

| grew up in Buckinghamshire and studied Hispanic Studies at the University of Manchester, where | was able to
spend a semester in Brazil and another in Ecuador. After university, | qualified as an EFL teacher and spent 6 years
teaching in different language schools in Spain, Vietnam and Australia.

I’'ve been lucky enough to indulge my passion for travel as a teacher and try to do as much as | can. | also really en-
joy yoga, cycling and spin classes. I’'m really looking forward to exploring Borneo and working in an exciting new

environment”.

Laura Marriott
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Jenny Westaway: Primary

“I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself, my name is Jenny Westaway and | have been appointed as a Primary class teacher
for the forthcoming academic year.

| have taught for the last 7 years in a small school near Bath, in the UK. This is my first appointment in an international
school, so | am hugely excited to be joining the KIS team. This is a challenge and an opportunity | just couldn’t turn
down. As well as this being my first teaching job in an international school, it will also be my first visit to Malaysia.

| have a passion for sport, both playing and teaching, and my favourite subject is Mathematics, no groans please! |
love to bake and cook in my spare time and I’'m really looking forward to exploring such a beautiful country at the

weekends.

| will be moving to Kota Kinabalu by myself but am confident that | will settle in quickly to such a warm and welcoming
school. | look forward to meeting you all in August and working in partnership with you throughout the coming year”.

Jenny Westaway

Sarah Barlass: Primary
“Hello! My name is Sarah and | am very excited to meet you all when | move to Kota Kinabalu soon!

| am originally from England, growing up in a small village in the South East. | travelled around the country,
attending university in The Lake District and started my teaching career in Essex. Whilst working there, | met my
husband and we began our international teaching experience together in Tanzania. From there we moved to Thai-
land and then onto South Korea. We are now excited to join the KIS family as we start our latest international
adventure!

We will arrive with our 2 children, Oli (6) and Maddie (4) who are both excited to start at a new school and make
lots of new friends! | love to cook, be creative with crafts, read and spend time relaxing with my family. | am excit-
ed to join the team at KIS in another tropical location! See you all soon!”

Sarah Barlass
Wishing you a pleasant long weekend.

Mr Alan Connah
Principal
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PRIMARY NEWS

Primary Climbing Frame

The children were very excited to see the Pirate ship finished ahead of schedule this week. After the climbing area had had time to dry off
after the rain on Tuesday and the last Health and Safety checks were made on Wednesday, very excited children began playing on Thursday
at break time. Once again the whole of the Primary Department would like to thank the PTA for their very generous donation towards this.

Primary End of Year Reports

The Primary teachers are currently busy compiling your child's end of year reports. These will be sent home during the last week of term.
They will give a comprehensive overview of how your child has progressed academically this year as well as reviewing your child's next steps
with their learning. If you are leaving early for the holiday, please email me (nickyrussell@kis.edu.my) by Friday 7th July to have your reports
sent to you electronically during the final week of term. Alternatively, they will be available for collection from the school office on your re-
turn to KK.

Early Arrival in School

We have staff on duty before school from 7.15am daily. May | please request that if your child arrives in school before this time that you stay
with them until a member of staff is on duty. If you are unable to supervise your child if they arrive early, please ensure that they are seated
on the benches next to the guard hut so that in the event of an emergency | would know where to find any Primary students, thank you.

Y5 Scuba Junkie Talk
Mrs Aryal and Mrs Wallace report on Year 5's recent Ecotourism work:

This term, Year 5 are busy studying Ecotourism, where they are learning about the key principles of sustainable tourism and finding out how
these principles are being put into action within Borneo by various eco tourist companies, such as Dive Down Below, Scubazoo, Sukau Rain-
forest Lodge and Scuba Junkie.

Over the past few weeks, Year 5 have been working closely with Scuba Junkie to learn more about how the company puts the principles of
ecotourism into action. Friday 2nd June saw a very exciting event take place, when Dave McCann, a young marine biologist who works for
Scuba Junkie, flew over especially from Mabul Island to come in and do an interactive presentation with the Y5 students about ecotourism.
Dave spent an hour discussing with the children the fundamental importance of environmental protection, especially in a place as environ-
mentally significant and unique as Borneo. He explained all the initiatives Scuba Junkie runs to promote and protect the marine environment
of Mabul, including the Turtle Conservation Programme they run. Here’s Calista to tell us more about Dave’s talk:

"This week, we had a special visitor. From his home on Mabul Island, Dave came to talk to us about the environmental biodiversity on Mabul.
Dave works for Scuba Junkie and came to share with us how the company help to protect the environment. The Year 5 students were all very
interested in the information Dave told us. There are many ways in which Scuba Junkie, who have resorts in Malaysia and Indonesia, help to
save the environment. Furthermore, Scuba Junkie has received many awards and has even won the Green Star award!

Dave impressed all of the students and even the teachers with his knowledge! He helped the students understand the impact of human de-
velopment and how it has changed the environment, both for the better and for the worse. He told us so much about the ways in which they
are protecting the environment around Mabul Island, such as harvesting rainwater, growing their own food and running a very successful
turtle conservation project. | am sure now the students of Year 5 couldn’t have learnt any more about how to protect the marine environ-
ment."

In Year 5, we are now focusing on designing and planning our own Eco-resort, making it as eco-friendly as we can from the information we
have learnt in school. Hopefully, the educational talk has now taught us that there are many steps to building an Eco-resort. A big thanks to
Dave because he taught not just the students but also the teachers. | can assure you all that the students in Year 5 understand how im-
portant it is to take care of the environment. Hopefully, now not just us but the whole world will be aware if we share this message with our
friends and family.

Then on Friday, 9th June, Year 5 took a day trip out to the Tunku Abdul Marine Park to see for themselves firsthand the impact of unsustaina-
ble tourism on the islands. The day started with a beach clean on a small beach on Gaya Island, where the students collected over 12 bags of
rubbish, placing it all in biodegradable rubbish bags. The children were horrified by how much rubbish they collected from such a small beach
and very shocked by some of the things they found — washing up bowls, dirty diapers and much to everyone’s surprise, a washing machine
embedded in the sand! The majority of rubbish collected was either plastic bottles or polystyrene containers, which led to some very inter-
esting discussions.

Following a healthy snack, the children headed into the water for a snorkeling session, so that they could examine up close the impact unsus-
tainable tourism and marine pollution is having on the coral reefs surrounding the islands. Once again, the children were shocked by what
they found — huge swathes of dead coral and noodle packets, plastic bags and soda cans nestled in amongst the reefs. After lunch, Melly, a
Dive Master from Scuba Junkie, did a presentation on marine debris and pollution, talking about the length of time it takes for rubbish to
breakdown in the ocean. Sadly, the students found out that plastic never completely disappears and the biggest offender was the small
coffee sachets, such as Nescafe and Old Town Coffee packets — they take 1000 years to breakdown!
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Here are Isaac and Trinity’s thoughts on the trip:

"On Friday 9th June, we went on a trip to Gaya Island. Firstly, we arrived at Jesselton Point. After a safety briefing, we rode on boats over to
Sapi Island, Unfortunately, the tides were too high for us to do a beach clean there, so we went to Gaya Island instead. During the beach
clean, we found a washing machine in the sand! We filled over 12 bags with rubbish from the beach.

Before going snorkelling, the Scuba Junkie staff taught us how to use a snorkel and mask, and how to snorkel in a way that would not damage
the coral. We mostly saw dead coral but as we went deeper, we saw more live coral and more fish. We saw clownfish, a fish like Dory and
many other species."

After lunch, we got to play on the beach for a while before Melly, one of the Scuba Junkie dive masters, gave us a presentation on marine
debris and pollution. We were surprised to learn that the little coffee packets, like those used by Old Town Coffee and Nescafe, take 1000
years to break down in the water, and that plastic never completely disappears. We asked a lot of questions and learnt a lot. After the talk,

we got back on the boat and went back to Jesselton Point. We took some pictures with all the rubbish we collected and then went home."

Mrs Nicky Russell
Head of Primary

SECONDARY NEWS

Year 12 Careers Days 19th to 21st June 2017

The Careers Days are a major event in our school calendar for our Year 12 students. This event always takes place after A Level Examinations
and the aim is to facilitate deep thinking about future careers and university applications. We had a number of excellent speakers again this
year including Ms Ivy, who flew in especially from KL to talk about the University of Surrey, Dr Ken Wu, who spoke about what it means to be
a doctor, Mr Jonathan Reynolds on the hospitality industry, Mr Delbert Chong, Lawyer, and Ms Mei Hui Goh from the University of New
South Wales, Sydney. Ms Jasmine Leung from IEC launched the 3 days with a session on ‘Careers in the 21st Century’.

These guests were complemented by some of our own in-house experts. Miss McNutt spoke about ‘How to Write the Perfect Personal State-
ment’, Ms Hyndman on ‘What | do: Teaching’, Mrs Burns on what to do and what not to do in interviews, and Ms Colley on ‘My Fabulous Gap
Year’. Mr Bryant rounded off the 3 days with a practical session ‘Cooking for One’.

The students started their work experience yesterday and that will last until the 7th July, after which they will return to school for the last
week of term to start Year 13 work. They have procured a range of work placements with the assistance of our friends in the community:
UMS [three different departments], Sutera Harbour, KPJ, the Marine Research Foundation, Permai Polyclinic, Siung Film Studio and SM All
Saints School.

I would like to thank all of our guest speakers for their contribution to the Careers Days and the student mentors in the work experience
placements for giving these wonderful opportunities to our Year 12 students.

Lockers, keys, bags, books and bits and pieces

On a more mundane note, we continue to encourage Secondary students to take care of their belongings in school. For many months we
have been asking students to get themselves a lock for their lockers so that they can keep their belongings safe. These pleas have generally
fallen on deaf ears. On Monday of this week | collected 2 bin bags of students’ belongings, including text and exercise books, files and folders,
PE kit including trainers, lunch bags and boxes from in and around open lockers and these possessions have been waiting for their owners to
retrieve them from my office since then.

Can | ask parents to encourage their children to equip themselves with a lock for their locker, and collect their belongings from me as soon as
possible. We are currently reconsidering our policy on lockers and there will be changes to the way we do things in the future.



Duke of Edinburgh's International Award Adventurous Journeys

Last week 15 students from Years 10 to 13 completed their Adventurous Journeys for their Silver and Gold Awards. They persevered through
some challenging weather conditions to complete their three or four day explorations near Mt Kinabalu. As well as trekking and cooking their
own meals, they also looked into the effect of tourism in the area and had fun at Sabah Tea Gardens picking tea, learning how to use a blow
pipe and creating some very artistic batik work. They also learned about the death marches and actually completed part of the death march
route into Ranau on the final day of their assessment. The students demonstrated very good teamwork and should be very proud of their
achievements.

Mrs Margaret Renshaw

Assistant Principal and Head of Secondary

Spritzer Cup

As mentioned in last week’s Newsletter, we have a team of 10 boys entered into the Spritzer U15 Bas-
ketball Cup and they have now had 2 of their games in the qualifying rounds. Our first game against
KKHS was a very tough competition and unfortunately we lost. However, we came back fighting on
Monday and the boys put in a fantastic performance, beating ‘Quicksand’ 41 — 34. We have another 2
games coming up. Good luck to the whole team.

Sutera 7K Charity Run
We have now registered all participants for the Sutera Harbour 7K run and | am thrilled to say that there are over 100 students, teachers and

family members running from the KIS community! Each person that has entered has done their bit to contribute towards charity so well
done.

Each student that entered receives a House Point for their House and overall Sapi was the House with the most participants entered, and so
Sapi win the 10 bonus House Points. A special mention must go to Nicholas in Year 5 as he was the only student to also get sponsored for his
7k run. He has managed to raise a whopping RM511 for charity!! Nicholas therefore wins the 20 House points for Gaya for his efforts. Good
luck to Nicholas at the event.

Ms Natasha Hale
Head of PE and Sport



CHARITY COMMITTEE

Primary Charity Committee

The Primary Charity Committee is organising another fun event to raise money for charity; The KIS Amazing Race. This event will take place
on Monday the 10th of July and is open to all Primary students. Parental permission is required, along with a RM5 fee, for students to partic-
ipate. All proceeds will be going to IAPWA; an organization that promotes animal welfare in Kota Kinabalu.

Each year group will be taken down to the Multi-Purpose Room at an allocated time during the morning, divided into house teams, and
given a set of clues that they have to move around the school to solve. The team who solves all the clues in the shortest time will win points
for their house and receive a certificate.

Primary Charity Committee members will have a table set up near the front gate for the next couple of weeks if you would like your child to
sign up. Please note, it would be greatly appreciated if you bring the correct change.

Secondary Student Council
Thank you to everybody from the KIS community who donated rice. We gave over 400kg of rice to the Masjid Nurul Hikmah Mosque which
they will distribute to our local communities for Hari Raya.

Ms Laura Davies
Community Liaison

PTA NEWS

PTA Steering Committee (PTASC)

We had a very successful AGM last Friday June 16th, having met the required quorum. We want to thank all the parents who came and sup-
ported the AGM. We have elected a new PTA Steering Committee for 2017-2018

Chairperson - Nicole Gervasi, Australian mum of Sophie Y3W & Nicholas Y5W

Co Vice - Chairperson: Martini Tahir, Singaporean mum of Dragon Y3P
Co Vice - Chairperson: Melina Salgado Lynn, Mexican mum of Naolin F2H

Co-Secretary: Kelly Chin Li Kian, Malaysian mum of Issac Y5W, Cheryn Y7C, Charise Y8D & Cheryl Y9S
Co-Secretary: Mary Alex Tek, Malaysian mum of Michael Y9S

Co-Treasurer: Jenny Ngu Ing, Malaysian mum of Wesley Y10C
Co-Treasurer: lvy Yap Chin Fui, Malaysian mum of Jennifer Y10G

CA Co-ordinator for Primary - Anne Le Goff, French mum of Noah Y3W, Pierre Y4C, Mathis Y8B
CA Co-ordinator for Secondary - Brigitte Le Meur, French mum of Rose Y8D

NFT Liaison - Martini Tahir, Singaporean mum of Dragon Y3P.
Pauline Ma - PTASC member, Malaysian mum of Hanson Y7C
Lin Yuan - PTASC member, Chinese mum of Xle Xin Me Y3P
Jenny Tang - PTASC member, Chinese mum of Yoyo Y2G

PTASC



